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March 25, 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Given the continued threat of the Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) to our school communities and the resulting 
school closures, Governor Phil Murphy announced yesterday that the State of New Jersey is cancelling all 
statewide student assessments for the spring 2020 testing window. This includes the springtime administration 
of the New Jersey Student Learning Assessments (NJSLA), ACCESS for ELLs, and the Dynamic Learning 
Maps (DLM) assessment. 
 
The U.S. Department of Education (USDE) has notified states that it will grant a waiver to any state that is 
unable to assess its students due to the COVID-19 pandemic, providing relief from federally mandated testing, 
accountability, and reporting requirements for this school year. With students unable to attend school due to the 
COVID-19-related closures, it is not feasible to move forward with statewide testing. As such, the New Jersey 
Department of Education (NJDOE) has applied for the waiver and the USDE has granted approval of the 
waiver. 
 
Therefore, New Jersey will not be required to administer a statewide assessment for federal accountability 
purposes. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Giovanni A. Giancaspro 
Superintendent of Schools 


